
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE LAKEMONT 

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION HELD ON MAY 25, 2023, AT 5:30 P.M. BY ZOOM 

WEB CONFERENCE. 

BOARD DIRECTORS PRESENT 

Julia Mercer 
DIRECTORS ABSENT 

Angela Coy 
Priscilla Gomez 
Mirna Bonilla-Odums 
Jeff Joseph 

IN ATTENDANCE 

Jessica Delgado and Cassandra Perez from Graham Management were in attendance, in addition 
to Cristina Rodriguez the On-site Coordinator. Several residents were also in attendance via 
zoom web conference. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

The Board discussed the associations landscape enhancement project. 

CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order at 5: 30 p.m. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Board Position Appointment -Treasurer: It was reported that there was a vacancy on the board 
for Treasurer. The board unanimously agreed to appoint Jeff Joseph as the Treasurer of the 
board. 

ACTION TAK.EN OUTSIDE OF A MEETING 

The following actions were taken outside of the meeting: 
On April 28, 2023, an increase of mosquito treatments in all common areas was approved, 
additional services will be rendered after heavy rains ONLY. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

The Board approved the meeting minutes from April 25, 2023, as written. 

FINANCIAL REPORT 

The end of the year financial report was reviewed and accepted by the Board of Directors. It was 
reported that the association has approximately $1 M in operating funds and approximately 
$1. 9M in reserve funds. It was reported that the association was 94% collected in 2023 
assessment fees. 

LEGAL 

The Board reviewed and discussed the legal summary report. It was reported that the association 
recovered 24k in past due assessments for the month of May. 

The Board authorized the association's attorney to file lawsuit for judicial foreclosure for 
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Mr. Lategano also asked about the addition of traffic lights on Bellaire as well as Lakemont 

Bend and Mason intersections. Mr. Lategano stated that a petition should be circulated in the 

community regarding the addition of traffic lights, and he can lead it. 

Steven- Asked if a list of names of the candidates running for the board are being sent out. He 
also requested to be able to see the budget due to concerns regarding the association funds and 

how they are being spent. He also indicated that trash services are more costly and was advised 

to contact the MUD as they are the entity that contracts the trash company. 

Nina- Raised a question regarding sidewalk repairs on Brightwood and was informed that 

homeowners are responsible for repairing the sidewalks on their property however, the MUD 

will repair portions of the sidewalk containing the manhole cover. 

NEXT MEETING DATE 

The Associations Annual meeting will be held on June 26, 2023, at 5:30 pm, at the Lakehouse 

located on 2 l 021 Lakemont Bend Lane, Richmond, Tx 77407. 

The next regular meeting will be held on July 24, 2023, at 5:30 pm via zoom web conference. 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business to discuss, the Board mee med at 6:28 P.M . 
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